GOSHEN BOARD OF ASSESSORS
Regular Meeting- September 18, 2019
Assessor’s Office

The September 18, 2019 Regular Meeting of the Goshen Board of Assessors was called to order at 4:05
p.m.

PRESENT:
Board Members — Jay Upton, Alan Booth & Mary Wheeler
Assessor — Lucy Hussman

READING OF MINUTES:
The minutes of the June 19, 2019 meeting were reviewed and approved.

REQUEST TO BE HEARD:
None.

ASSESSORS REPORT:

Personal Property Declarations are being prepared for mailing to all businesses owning taxable personal
property. We will send out approximately 270 Long Form Declarations and 70 Camper Declarations.
They will be mailed before October 1, 2019 and are due back in the Assessor’s Office by November 1,
20109.

For the next month or so the Assessor and her assistant will be out inspecting all properties in Goshen
that currently have an open building permit. Notification of this process was published in the recent
Goshen Town Topics.

The Assessor is working on the Annual Report article from the Board of Assessors which is due by
October 4, 2019.

Mapping updates are an ongoing project. The current goal is to align the map updates with the Grand
List year so the data on the maps and GIS system matches the Grand List. After October 1* the latest
revisions will be sent to New England GeoSystems so they can update the parcel lines and annotation.

There are currently two pending court cases that are being reviewed by Attorney Mark Connolly and
Appraiser Bruce Hunter.

The Board of Assessment Appeals will meet on September 28, 2019 for the 2018 Grand List Motor
Vehicle Hearings.

BUDGET UPDATE:
The budget report was not available for this meeting.

NEW BUSINESS:
None.

OLD BUSINESS:
None.



ADJOURNMENT:
Meeting adjourned at 4:35 p.m.
NEXT MEETING: Wednesday, December 18, 2019 at 4:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,
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